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Unaccompanied migrant children and adolescents and human rights
Mr. President,

Brazil thanks the Advisory Committee for preparing the progress report on the global issue of unaccompanied migrant children and adolescents and human rights. We would also like to thank the main cosponsors of resolution A/HRC/29/12, El Salvador and Nicaragua, for proposing this timely issue for a research-based study of the Advisory Committee.

Brazil is a multiracial and multiethnic country that accommodates differences and recognizes the importance of diversity to make us culturally, economically and socially stronger and richer as a nation.

Our National Congress is considering a draft bill that will establish a new Migration Act, replacing the “Statute of Foreigners”, adopted in 1980, and highly influenced by considerations of national security. The new law will abandon this perspective and will establish a human rights perspective as a guiding principle for the national migration policy.

The draft bill determines that the Brazilian national migration policy shall be governed by principles such as the universality, indivisibility and interdependence of human rights; condemnation and prevention of xenophobia, racism and all forms of discrimination, non-criminalization of migrants; non-discrimination on the grounds of the criteria or procedures for which the person was admitted in our territory; equal treatment and opportunities to migrants and their families; equal access to social programs, public goods and education; among others.

With specific regard to children and adolescents, the draft bill adopts as a general principle the full protection and attention to the best interests of the child and adolescent migrant.

Children and adolescents migrate for various reasons: in the quest for family reunification; in the search for better economic, social and cultural conditions; to escape extreme poverty, environmental degradation, violence or other forms of abuse they find themselves subjected to.

As you know, the Latin American and Caribbean region recently celebrated, here in Geneva, the first anniversary of the “Cartagena+30” Ministerial Conference, held in December 2014. The meeting resulted in the renewed commitment of the region with the highest standards of international protection for refugees and internally displaced persons. 

The two texts contain innovative provisions on resettlement, labour mobility and local integration, through the voluntary implementation of programmes such as “Borders of Solidarity and Safety”, “Voluntary Repatriation”, “Local Integration”, “Labor Mobility” and “Solidarity Resettlement”.
We share the view expressed in the progress report that unaccompanied migrant children are one of the most vulnerable populations who can be subjected to human rights violations. Therefore, their situation requires a special attention.

Thank you.
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